Raccoon River Park Access Detoured

The City of West Des Moines Parks and Recreation Department announced today the Grand Avenue
access to Raccoon River Park will temporarily close effective Wednesday, September 29 at 9:00 AM. The
closing is related to the current street widening project for Grand Avenue in West Des Moines.

Access to the park will be provided from the northeast side of the park by using South 11" Street off
Railroad Avenue. A detour route will be marked to assist park users traveling to the park. At this time it
is not known when the Grand Avenue access will reopen. For more information please call 222.3444.
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